R/X/3	Missallanaous itams donated by Miss A. M. and Miss A.	
K/X/3	Miscellaneous items donated by Miss A. M. and Miss A. E. Evans, Llandrindod Wells, April 1964. Transferred by	
	Local History Librarian 24 November 1986.	
	Local History Eloratian 2 1 November 1700.	
	The donation includes a number of items relating to the	
	collection of income tax; first introduced in 1799 the tax	
	lapsed in 1816 and was not reintroduced until 1842.	
	These items relate to collection of tax in p. Nantmel	
	between 1842 and 1860.	
R/X/3/1	Notice of First Assessment under Property and Income	5 th December 1842
	Tax (no.63) to Joseph Evans, Birdir [Byr-dir]: £1 2s. 2d.	
	duty.	
R/X/3/2	Income Tax: Instructions to Collectors (no.52)	1853
R/X/3/3	Income Tax: Instructions to Collectors (no.52)	1854
R/X/3/4	Income Tax: Instructions to Collectors (no.52)	1855
R/X/3/5	Income Tax: Instructions to Collectors (no.52)	1856
R/X/3/6	Precept (no.49) to Edward Evans, Byrdir, p. Nantmel, to	22 November 1854
	attend at the 'Red Lion Hotel', Rhayader [Rhaedr], to be	
	appointed a Collector of Property and Income Tax for t.	
R/X/3/7	Gwastedin [Gwastedyn]. Same for 19 th December 1855	19 December 1855
R/X/3/7 R/X/3/8	Notice (no.135, late 70) of Assessed Taxes 1854-55 to	1854-55
N/ N/ 3/ 0	Edward Evans, Byrdir, of duties not compound for, for	1034-33
	1854-55, t. Gwastedin.	
R/X/3/9	Same for 1855-56	1855-56
R/X/3/10	Same for 1856-57	1856-57
R/X/3/11	Notice of First Assessment under the Income Tax Acts	1856-57
	(no.63) 1856-57 (unfilled: for signature of Edward Evans,	
	Byrdir).	
R/X/3/12	Income Tax: Schedule A and B (no.10) for 1857-58:	4 th July 1857
	statement (unfilled) to be returned by every occupier of	
	lands, tenements, and hereditaments, p. Nantmel.	
R/X/3/13	Precept (no.5) to Edward Evans, Byrdir, and Roger	14 th July 1860
	Walker, by Commissioners of Income Tax, to attend the	
	'Lion Inn', Rhayader, to be appointed Presenters and	
D 71/0/1/4	Assessors of Duties on Profits etc., t. Gwastedin.	
R/X/3/14	Income Tax (no.38): Claim of Exemption 185-	
D/V/2/15	(blank):endorsed 'Gwastedin'.	
R/X/3/15	Blank leaves embossed with postage payment 2d.	Ionuam, 1955
R/X/3/16	Income tax, 1854-55: Collector's check receipt book for tax due 20 th September 1855: Gwastedyn.	January 1855
R/X/3/17	Same: due 20 th September 1856	January 1856
R/X/3/18	Same: due 20 th September 1857	January 1857
R/X/3/19	Income Tax (no.50): Collector's Duplicate of First	5 th April 1854
14110117	Assessment Under Schedules A and B, t. Gwastedyn.	5 11pm 100 1
R/X/3/20	Income Tax (no.50): Collector's Duplicate of First	5 th April 1855
. ,	Assessment Under Schedules A and B, t. Gwastedyn.	r
R/X/3/21	Notice from John Thomas, Surveyor, Radnorshire County	22 nd February 1854
	Roads, to Edward Evans, Byrdir, relating to obstruction	•
	by field-gates on Rhayader-Builth highway, p.Nantmel.	

R/X/3/22	(Rhayader) Union: voting paper for p. Nantmel 184- for	
	election of Guardians.	
R/X/3/23	Printed address by George Augustus Haig to electors of Co. Radnor.	2 nd May 1873

R/X/6 Local History Material donated by Clive Townsend Acc 1167

/ A	Photocopies of Knighton entries in Trade Directories	
/1	Pigot's Trade Directory	1844
/2	Slater's Trade Directory	1858
/3	Slater's Trade Directory	1868
/4	Slater's Trade Directory	1880
/5	Kelly's Trade Directory	1891
/6	Kelly's Trade Directory	1895
/7	Kelly's Trade Directory	1914
/ B	Copies of photographs of schools	(date of original
		recorded here)
/1	Bleddfa School newspaper article	Jul 1977
/2	Bleddfa School pupils	Jul 1977
/3	Bleddfa School building	c1992
/4	Bleddfa School pupils – early 19thC	nd
/5	Cantal School	1907
/6	Cantal School – early 19thC	nd
/7	Cantal School – early 19thC	nd
/8	Cantal School – early 19thC	nd
/9	Cantal School – early 19thC	nd
,,	Cantal School Carly 17th	110
/10	Llandegley School from book	1886
/11	Llandegley School from book	1924
/12	Llandegley School from book	1930
/13	Llandegley School from book	1934
/14	Llandegley School	1937
/15	Llandegley School trip to Chester Zoo	1958
/16	Llandegley School from book	1971
/17	Whitton School – cookery class	c1930
/18	Whitton School – gardening class	c1930
/19	Whitton School – needlework class	c1930
/20	Whitton School – woodwork class	c1930
/21	Whitton School (photocopy)	1940
/22	Whitton School (photocopy)	1950
/23	Whitton School pupils	1988
/24	Whitton School building	1990
/25	Whitton School building	1990
/C	Photographs of Pilleth Church	
/1	Photograph Pilleth Church picnic	Jun 1987
/2	Photograph Pilleth Church picnic	Jun 1987
/3	Photograph Pilleth Church interior	Jun 1987
/4	Photograph Pilleth Church interior window	Jun 1987
/5	Photograph Pilleth Church font	Jun 1987
/6	Photograph Pilleth Church exterior	Jun 1987
, 0	1 notograph 1 mon charon extensi	Juli 1701
/D	The Rambler	
/1	Newspaper cutting on 'The Rambler'	20 Sep 1996
	1 1 <i>U</i>	ī

/2		
	Index of poems by 'The Rambler'	nd
/3	Poem – The Big Un and the Little Un	nd
/4	Poem – The Cooking Van	nd
/5	Poem – The Night War	nd
/6	Poem – Sauld Again	nd
/7	Poem – A Polling Day Incident	nd
/8	Poem – The Wrong Day	nd
/9	Poem – The Llanbadarn Bardic Address	nd
/10	Poem – The Hare Hunt	nd
/11	Poem – The Walking Contest	nd
/12	Poem – Love and War	nd
/13	Poem – The Lost Snow	nd
/14	Poem – The Wanderers	nd
/15	Poem – The Maid O'The Mill	nd
/16	Poem – the Tea Fights	nd
/17	Poem – Central Wales Railway by Thomas Corbett	nd
/18	Poem – Howey Bobby Burns	nd
/19	Poem – The Solicitor who is Nameless	nd
/20	Poem – Unk, About Age by Peter Tongeman	nd
/21	Poem – Three Things	nd
/22	Llanbister and Neighbourhood by The Rambler	nd
/23	Round and About Llanbister by The Rambler	nd
/24	Round and About Llanbister by The Rambler	nd
/25	Round and About Llanbister by The Rambler	nd
/26	Round and About Llanbister by The Rambler	nd
/27	Round and About Llanbister by The Rambler	nd
/28	Round and About Llanbister by The Rambler	nd
/29	Round and About Llanbister by The Rambler	nd
/30	Round and About Llanbister by The Rambler	nd
/IF	Methodist Enhemera	
/E /1	Methodist Ephemera List of deeds relating to Llaphister Methodist Chanel	1753_1881
/E /1	Methodist Ephemera List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel	1753-1881
/1	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel	With gaps
	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes	
/1 /2	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister	With gaps Jan 1863
/1 /2 /3	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936	With gaps Jan 1863
/1 /2 /3 /4	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936
/1 /2 /3 /4	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious"	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism"	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church:	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church: 1.Church with a view	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church: 1.Church with a view 2. Opening of the new school room	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7	Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church: 1.Church with a view 2. Opening of the new school room 3.Funeral notice of Joseph Edward Price of Shop Farm,	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7 /8 /9	List of deeds relating to Llanbister Methodist Chapel Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church: 1. Church with a view 2. Opening of the new school room 3. Funeral notice of Joseph Edward Price of Shop Farm, Llanbister	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994 1995
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7	Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church: 1.Church with a view 2. Opening of the new school room 3.Funeral notice of Joseph Edward Price of Shop Farm, Llanbister Souvenir Brochure and Hymn Sheet for the Llanbister	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7 /8 /9	Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church: 1.Church with a view 2. Opening of the new school room 3.Funeral notice of Joseph Edward Price of Shop Farm, Llanbister Souvenir Brochure and Hymn Sheet for the Llanbister Methodist Church schoolroom opening	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994 1995 6 May 1995
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7 /8 /9	Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church: 1.Church with a view 2. Opening of the new school room 3.Funeral notice of Joseph Edward Price of Shop Farm, Llanbister Souvenir Brochure and Hymn Sheet for the Llanbister Methodist Church schoolroom opening Photocopy of manuscript – The Village of Llanbister once a	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994 1995
/1 /2 /3 /4 /5 /6 /7 /8 /9	Wesleyan Methodist Magazine (sixpenny edition) Includes recollections of the late Rev. David Lloyd, Vicar of Llanbister History of Methodism in Llanbister 1836-1936 Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary leaflet Methodist Church, Llanbister centenary poster The Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Brochure of Kington Methodist Church. "The Vision Glorious" Souvenir Brochure of Llanbister Methodist Church Anniversary Celebrations 1836-1986 Letter to Clive from 'The Mill' re proof reading the "History of Methodism" Newspaper cuttings - Llanbister Methodist Church: 1.Church with a view 2. Opening of the new school room 3.Funeral notice of Joseph Edward Price of Shop Farm, Llanbister Souvenir Brochure and Hymn Sheet for the Llanbister Methodist Church schoolroom opening	With gaps Jan 1863 1936 1936 1936 1962 1986 26 Nov 1994 1995 6 May 1995

/12	Photocopy of photograph of the inside of Llanbister Wesleyan Chapel from' Marching to Zion'	nd
/F	Copies of miscellaneous title deeds	• • • • • • •
/1	Photocopy of a transcribed Abstract of Title relating to Shop Farm, Llanbister	2 Jul 1836
/2	Photocopy of a transcribed of Lease and Release, property	3 Jul 1836
/3	unknown Photocopy of a transcribed Lease and Release relating to The	4 Jul 1836
73	Clock's House, Llanbister	4 Jul 1030
/4	Photocopy of a transcribed Lease and Release of Richard Griffiths the Clerk's house, Llanbister	15 Jan 1881
/ G	Knighton Board of Health Report	
/1	Knighton, report to the Board of Health on a preliminary	1849
/0	enquiry into sewerage, drainage and water supply (copy)	1040
/2	Knighton water and sewage health report – transcribed copy	1849
/H	Knighton Show and Sheep Sales	
/1	Knighton Fifty First Annual Show and Sheep sale, catalogue,	11 Sep 1952
/0	has vendor's names and addresses	0.1.1.1054
/2	Knighton, Great Annual Sale of 6,000 sheep and 250 cattle, sale catalogue with vendor's names and addresses	8 Jul 1954
/J	Knighton Ephemera	
/1	Knighton – A Brief History by Keith Parker	nd
/2	Mid Victorian Knighton, booklet	nd
/3	Photocopies of 31 photographs and postcards of Knighton	nd
/4	Photocopy draft of Knighton the Town on the Dyke	nd
/5	Photocopy of "Knighton, The Town on the Dyke" extract from Rads County Handbook	nd
/6	Photocopy of Offa's Dyke Centre leaflet	nd
/7	Text for The Town on the Dyke	nd
/8	Various photocopies of newspaper cuttings relating to	nd
	Knighton Catholic Church	
/9	Photocopy of a booklet, Knighton & District by William Hatfield	1947
/10	Photocopy of Knighton Guide Book	c 1959
/11	Photocopy of Knighton history, WI exhibition panels	1965
/12	Photocopy of Knighton town map	1965
/13	Photocopies of a history exhibition, by Knighton W.I.	1975
/14	Knighton Official Guide	1981
/15	VJ Day 50th Anniversary Celebration in Knighton, leaflet	Aug 1995
/ K	Llanbister Ephemera	
/1	History of Llanbister, Trevecca and Howell Harris, copies of photographs of The King's Rent Holes	nd
/2	List of matters concerning Llanbister held in Hereford	nd
/3	"The Llanbister Tablets", leaflet reprinted from the	1908
, 5	"Radnorshire Standard"	1700
/L	Llandegley Ephemera	
/1	History of Llandegley Church School by Rev. Geraint Hughes M.A. Vicar of Llandegley	nd

	Llandegley village from book	c1900
/M	Miscellaneous Ephemera	
/1	List of tithe schedules for 1841	nd
/2	Photocopy – Cowslips, Candles & Commerce, memories of	nd
	Thomas E Lewis	
/3	Photocopy – Welsh Travelling Mission	nd
/4	Photocopy of "Hill School, The Story of Cantal School 1879-	nd
	1969" by D Barnes	
/5	Photocopy of poem – The Dreams	nd
/6	Photocopy of the Radnor Red Book Directory	1913
/7	A Long Pilgrimage by I E Page	1914
/8	Plaza Cinemas programme with inserts	c 1947
/9	Photocopy – Newspaper article "New Premises for Graham	1984
	Benbow Car Sales"	
/10	The History of St Cynllo's Church, Llangynllo	nd
	-	

R/X/11 Records and Photocopies donated by Mr RCB Oliver, Llandrindod Wells, December 1979 (Acc 17)

R/X/11/1-140 not in electronic format.

Items relating to Mary Morgan, hanged for infanticide

RX/11/141 Photocopy of

'An elegy on Mary Morgan, written in Presteign Churchyard, with admonitory reflections on the grave of Mary Morgan, who was interred there after suffering the awful sentence of the law, for the Murder of her Illegitimate Child'

By T. Horton, Comedian (Travelling Actor) 3rd ed., Presteigne, 1896

RX/11/142 Photocopy of

Excerpt from 'Illustrations of literature' George Hardinge's letter to Bishop Horsley of St. Asaph April 1805

RX/11/143 Photocopy of

'Judge Hardinge's address to Mary Morgan'

RX/11/144 Photocopy of

Newspaper article - 4 June 1898 'Pitiful Welsh tragedy re-told. Alas! For Mary Morgan'

RX/11/145 Photocopy of

Newspaper article 28 November 1981 'County Times, and Express and Gazette' 'Gravestone of girl murderer removed from churchyard'

RX/11/266 Photocopy of Welsh Folk Museum MS 1828: MS book of anonymous writer entitled 'Cwmithig. Some Account of the Owners of Cwmithig (the Jones Family and their predecessors) - deduced from old Deeds and other legal documents & etc relating to the Property'.

The volume contains a wealth of detail upon Cwmeiddig, Rhosllwyd, Frongoch, p. Nantmel, and Gilfach, p. Saint Harmon, and many of the families of the surrounding area.

AccNo 587

RX/11/267 - 273 Items on loan deposit

RX/11/267 List by R C B Oliver

RX/11/268 The NLW. A schedule of ... papers included in a collection of deeds and documents deposited by Mrs J Evan-Thomas, Pencerrig. (February 1952)

RX/11/269 - 271 The NLW. A collection of printed books and prints presented, June 1952, by Mrs C L Evan-Thomas, East Tillingham, Hartfield, Sussex. With 2 letters from Sir William Ll Davies and Beatrice Davies, 1952

RX/11/272 Photocopy of estimate by H Bennett, surveyor, November 1818, for new line of road between Llanelwedd church and Pencerrig

RX/11/273 Sale particulars of the Pencerrig Estate, 29 September 1952:

1. Pencerrig*, Penrhos Cottage*, home farm, East Lodge,

Pencerrig Lodge 2. Cil-gwnfydd-fawr 3. - 4. woodland

5. Ffordd-1fs* 6. - 7. woodland 8. Pen-y-banc 9. woodland

10. Wye Cottage 11. Dugoed Wood 12. Coed-mawr*

13. - 14. woodland 15. pasture 16. Newmead Farm*

17. - 18. Coed-mawr Wood 19. Pen-y-boncyn 20. Tan-lan

21. Pentre-pant 22. Coed-cae 23. Pencerrig Cottage

24. West Lodge* 25. - 26. 1 - 2 Dugoed Cottages* 27. Salmon and trout-fishing on River Wye.

(*Plan: with photograph)

RX/11/274 Donated items. Mainly photocopies of Wills and pedigrees and associated notes by R C B Oliver

RX/11/274 Will of Mary Jones of p. Saint James Clerkenwell, co. Middlesex, spinster, 20 November 1782.

Probate: 26 November 1782

RX/11/275 Will of Frederick Jones of Brecon, esq, 2 March 1832 Died : 26 January 1834

RX/11/276 - 292 Will of Rice James of Walington [Worlington], co. Suffolk, 18 April 1821.

PRO PROB 11/1657

With a transcript, notes and pedigrees, and correspondence to R C B Oliver regarding Ladbroke family

RX/11/293 Will of James Davies of Moor court, co. Hereford, esq, 7 April 1856.

Probate: 17 February 1857

RX/11/294 Will of John Walsh of Chesterfield Street, p. St George Hanover Square, co. Middlesex, esq
PRO PROB 11/1258

RX/11/295 Will of Thomas Jones of Penkerrig, esq, 18 July 1782.

(Bequests to daughter Elizabeth, wife Hannah, sons David,
Middleton, Frederick, Rice, John and Thomas. Bequest of
Manor of Llechryd, Glandylas Vawr, Glandylas Vach, Cirn Vawr
[Cyrn Fawr] with Caed, p. Bettws Disserth; Dolle Jenkins,
p. Llanbadarn Vaur; the Bwlch, p. Nantmel; Cwm gwin and
Cefny Coed, ps. Kefn Llys and Llandrindod; Rhyd Llyndy,
p. Llandrindod; Ffrwd, p. Kefnllys)
Probate: 25 November 1782

RX/11/296 - 297 Will of Rev Lewis Powell of Donington (1742 - 92), co. Lincoln, 13 January 1792. With letter 1980 regarding same

RX/11/298 Will of Ann Thomas of Parliament Street, Westminster, co. Middlesex,

Probate: 15 April 1802

RX/11/299 - 300 Will of David Evans of Llwyn barryed, p. Nantmel, 26 January 1758 (Bequests to son John, grandsons Morgan and Sons, and granddaughter Elizabeth Evans. Bequests of Tynyberth, Tyr y brin bala, The Fullers or Wake Mill and Peny Caie, p. Cwm y tyddwr [Cwmteuddwr]
With notes on widow Elizabeth Evans of Llwynbarried

RX/11/301 Will of George Hardinge of Esher, co. Surrey, esq, Chief Justice of the Brecon Circuit, 19 September 1815

RX/11/302 Will of Stephen William Williams of Penralley House, Rhayader, gentleman, 6 January 1892 and codicil 3 November 1899 Probate (Hereford DPR). 2 April 1900 Will of Elizabeth Beavan of p. Clirow, widow, 1 March 1806. RX/11/303 Probate: 12 June 1806 RX/11/304 Note on will of Thomas Jones Pedigrees RX/11/305 Beavan of Llwngwillam (?Cwmgwilym, p. Newchurch), Tyn yr cwm (Newchurch) and Castle Craddock RX/11/306 Jones-James (from Rice James of Nantmel) and Calvert of Ockley Court, co. Surrey; and Beavan of Tyn-y-cwm and Hugh Thomas (1673 - 1721), Deputy Herald RX/11/307 Allen of Oakfield RX/11/308 John Walsh and related families RX/11/309 Green family RX/11/310 Evans of Llwynbarried RX/11/311 Humphreys of Berriw, co. Montgomeryshire RX/11/312 - 313 Sladen, Banks, Davies, Oliver and Whalley RX/11/314 - 315 Jones-Humphreys RX/11/316 Baskerville family RX/11/317 Lindner family Vaughan of Llwynmadoc, p. Llansanffraid-yn-Elfael RX/11/318 RX/11/319 Price family of Llwyn-c-s, p. Llanllywenfel RX/11/320 Gwyn family of Maesllech and Garth RX/11/321 Jeffreys family, Brecon RX/11/322 Bowen families, Welshpool and Tyddyn, p. Llandinam RX/11/323 Davies of Gwardolau, p. Llansanffraid Cwmteuddwr RX/11/324 - 325 Morgan of Betws Diserth and Nantmel RX/11/326 Poole-Hughes RX/11/327 Williams of Skynlas, p. Glasbury, Rogers and Richards of p. Llandysilio, co. Denb., and Williams of Felin-newydd, p. Llandyfalle RX/11/328 - 329 Jones of Trefonnen and Pencerrig RX/11/330 Jones of Pencerrig and Evans of Llwynbarried

Jones, Jones, Beavan and Hope

RX/11/331 - 332

RX/11/333 T	ablet in Clyro [Cleiro] church in memory of Beavan family
RX/11/334 W	Valsh, Fowke, Maskelyn, Strachey, Benn (Walsh), Clive
RX/11/335 G	criffiths of the Box, p. Glasgwm
	effreys of Llywel, showing link between Judge G Hardinge and s (alias de Winton) of Maesllwch
RX/11/337 - 340	Wilkins alias de Winton
RX/11/341 B	anks of Kington
RX/11/342 B	rirch, Hope and Peploe
RX/11/343 W	Vorthington
RX/11/344 H newydd	lughes of Glasbury and Williams (formerly Bois) of Felind
	Davies of Llanwrthwl, Llandrindod, Saint Harmon, and Price of darn Fawr
RX/11/346 - 347	Vaughan of Nantmel
RX/11/348 B	anks, Powell and Thomas
RX/11/349 L	ucas
RX/11/350 M	Middleton Evans
RX/11/351 L	ewis of Nantgwyllt, p. Llansanffraid Cwmteuddwr
RX/11/352 - 353 Cefnrh	Thomas Price of Builth (1753 - 1828) and Jeffreys of osan, p. Llywel
RX/11/354 H	loworth
RX/11/355 T	homas of Llanfabon, co. Glam
	ones of Pencerrig, Humphreys of p. Berriw, Hughes of p. nangel Genaur Glyn, and Poole
RX/11/357 H	Iarley
RX/11/358 - 377	Cheese; with notes on Lyonshall
RX/11/378 - 389 bach, p	John Price, Postmaster of Bath, and Price family of Castello. Nantmel
Forests REMA	AccNo 593 of title page of HISTORICAL INQUIRIES, CONCERNING s and Forest Laws, WITH TOPOGRAPHICAL LRKS, UPON THE NEW FOREST, by Percival Lewis and letter from Oliver relating to Lewis's family
RX/11/392 L	etter from R C B Oliver regarding RX/11/393 - 404
RX/11/393 - 396 ?David	Papers regarding Joseph Murray Ince, with copy of portrait by I Cox

- RX/11/397 R O Roberts, Banking (reprinted from Neath and District A Symposium by Elis Jenkins 1974)
- RX/11/398 Roland G Thorne, Thomas Philipps of Milford : Emigrant Extraordinary (reprint from National Library of Wales Journal XX, 1977)
- RX/11/399 Ordnance Survey, Geological map (Sheet 14) of Radnorshire and Brecknockshire (1901 with railways 1908)
- RX/11/400 Copy of Will of Jeremiah Griffiths of Downton, New Radnor, esq, 12 September 1747.
 Probate: 17 May 1759
- RX/11/401 Copy of Will of Edward Lewis of Putney, co. Surrey, esq, 21 November 1789. (Bequests to daughter-in-law Mrs Margaret Lewis, cousin Mrs Mary Lewis, brother and sister-in-law General and Mrs Stephen King, friend Miss Elizabeth Morgue, wife Marianne, son Percival.

 And codicil 3 January 1790
 Probate: 4 ?July 1791
- RX/11/402 Copies of Agreement, 25 December 1771, between "James Coulthard of Lincoln's Inn and James, Duke of Chandos, late Marquis of Carnarvan and 2. Edward Lewis of Downton, co. Radnor, esq. To convey Lots 3 and 14 in attached particulars
- RX/11/403 Copy of particulars of estates of Most Hon the Marquis of Carnaryon in the counties of Radnor and Hereford
- RX/11/404 List of manorial records in Henry E Huntington Libary, including Radnorshire.
- RX/11/405 Letter, 1 February 1898, from Elizabeth Davies, Plas Dinam, Llandinam, to D Price Powell esq, Howey Hall. Thanks for expression of condolences.

- RX/11/406- Items donated by Mr. R.C.B. Oliver AccNo.609
- RX/11/406 Cambrian bibliography (Llyfryddiaeth Y Cymry) containing an account of the books printed in the Welsh language, or relating to Wales 1546 1800; by Gwilym Lleyn (Rev. William Rowlands), ed. Rev. D.S. Evans, B.D. Llanidloes:

 John Pryce, 1869
- RX/11/407-414 Papers relating to Percival Lewis of London, Downton House (New Radnor), and Lymington (Hants.) - the only son of Edward Lewis, M.P. for Radnor Boroughs

Includes photocopies from The New Forrest, Percival Lewis, 1811; photographs of Downton House; photographs, and cuttings from The Lymington Times "Georgian silver loving cup presented to Percival Lewis"

Hall, Newbridge-on-Wye, and Cheshire etc. Also connections with Lushington, Pearson and Lyons families; and Newbridge-on-Wye All Saints' church Includes the following:

RX/11/415 Pedigree of the Venables family

RX/11/422 28 September 1727

Will (photocopy) of Margaret Venables, widow, of Millington, county of Chester

Beneficiaries: John Venables, son; Mary, Elizabeth, Hannah,

Martha and Annie, daughters

Executor: Joseph Venables, son

Witnesses: Anthony Venables, eldest son;

Thomas (?Strettoll)

RX/11/434 The Brecon and Radnor Express 21 July 1983, Cutting and photograph: "Centenary of All Saints' Church, Newbridge-on-Wye"

RX/11/435 The Radnor Express 12 January 1899, Cutting "Radnorshire Quarter Sessions"

RX/11/436 The Radnor Standard 26 October 1901/2, Cutting "The parish of Llysdinam"

RX/11/444 St Paul's, Dolfor (a guide, 1981)

RX/11/490 Extracts from a typescript MSS. of a History of Congregationalism in Oswestry

RX/11/494 29 April 1725

Correspondence (photocopy) re. Degree of M.A.; "London Fund" etc.

From Samuel Wright, D.D. to (?Rev. John Simson, Prof. of Divinity)

RX/11/496-498 University of Glasgow degree lists, extract of c. 1719, (photocopy)

AccNo.609

RX/11/502 Country Life 22 April 1982, Cutting "A nineteenth Century commuter - Sir Henry Cole's life at Shere, Surrey" by Elizabeth Bonython

RX/11/535 Leaflet from Mid-Wales House, Newbridge-on-Wye, Gallery and Craftsman's Shop. Cover - "engraving" of view of Newbridge (New Inn, All Saints', Llysdinam Hall)

RX/11/551 The Times 21 January 1858, Cutting "Death of Archdeacon Venables"

RX/11/559 Rank order of Mid-Wales towns in the nineteenth century, (by populations of administrative areas, 1801 - 1901)

RX/11/561 O.S. 2" drawing sheet 310.3 c. 1820 - 1821 (photocopy of part) showing area in Breconshire adjoining Wye between Llanwrthwl and Llanelwedd (West - as far as part of Llanafan Fawr and Llanganten parishes; East - partly into Diserth and Trecoed, and Llanelwedd)

RX/11/562-633 Notes on the Beavan family of Glascwm, and

connections with the Vulliamy family Includes the following:

RX/11/562 15 September 1847

Will (photocopy) of John Griffiths Beavan of Cheltenham, esq.

Beneficiaries: John Griffiths Beavan, (?Harry) Read, John (?Sayre), nephews; Mary Ann (daughter of sister), Mary Ann Beavan (daughter of bro.), Eleanor Sarah Beavan, Elathea Lilwall, Maria Read, nieces; Elizabeth, sister; Philip James, friend; Harry James; Thomas Vaughan Banner, friend, Anne his wife; Sarah Paish, servant; Churchwardens and overseers of the poor of the parish of Lyonshall, Herefordshire

Executors: John Griffiths Beavan, nephew; Philip James,

Property: Bradnor or Yew Tree, and Ivy Chimney, and Newton in the township of Barton, Knighton Parish

Probate 21 November 1850

RX/11/564(1-6) Beavan entries from Clyro parish registers 1753 - 1804

RX/11/564(7) 14 October 1797

Transcript of will of Thomas Beavan, gent. of Bettws Clyro Beneficiaries : Alicia Beavan, sister; James Beavan, brother

Executor: James Beavan, brother

Witnesses: Thomas Meredith, William Michael Property: House on Y Llethir alias Cwm Nant Gwyns

Probate 15 February 1798

AccNo.609

RX/11/564(7) Transcript of will of Mary Beavan, widow, of Crossfoot, Clirow

Beneficiaries: Herbert Beavan, William Whitcombe, friends;

Mary Middleton Jones, Fortune Williams, daughters

Executor: Fortune Williams, daughter

Witnesses: William Whitcombe, Silvanus Whitcombe Property mentioned: Crossfoot, Lower House, Cwmpelvet (otherwise Bithello), in Clirow;

Probate 15 April 1803

RX/11/564(7) 15 July 1785

Transcript of will of Thomas Beavan, gent. of Crossfoot,

Clirow

Beneficiaries: Samuel Beavan; Henry Williams; Mary, wife;

Fortune Williams, Mary Jones, daughters;

William Beavan, nephew

Witnesses: John Price, John Prosser, Walter Churchey

Property mentioned: Crossfoot, Clirow; Bryngwyn; Tynycwm,

Newchurch; Llewedwg, Painscastle; Twy yn y

Wern, Clirow; Woodseaves, Eardisley

Probate 27 July 1786

RX/11/564(7) 31 December 1707

Transcript of will of Thomas Beavan, gent. Clirow

Beneficiary: Herbert Beavan, eldest son

Executors: Herbert Beavan, eldest son; Susannah, wife

Probate 6 December 1708

RX/11/564(8) 11 April 1742

Transcript of will of Elizabeth Beavan, widow of Clirow

Beneficiaries: Samuel Davies, John Davies, Elizabeth

Williams, grandchildren; James Williams

Executors: Samuel Davies, John Davies, grandsons

Probate 23 July 1744

1 June 1703 RX/11/564(9)

Transcript of will of Frances Beavan, widow of Newchurch Beneficiaries: Elizabeth Beavan, Elinor Mainwaring, Ann Beavan, Frances, daughters; Samuel Beavan, Lewis Beavan, sons; Radnorshire meeting of

Ouakers

Executor: Elizabeth Beavan, daughter

Witnesses: Hugh Phillips, Thomas Williams, Nathan

Woodcliffe (Quaker)

Property: Tuy in y Comb Court Hinry, Newchurch

Probate 18 June 1704

AccNo.609

RX/11/564(9) & 565 2 May 1719

Transcript of will of Elizabeth Beavan, (?spinster), Newchurch

Beneficiaries: Samuel Beavan, brother; Elinor Mainwaring,

Anne Colley, Mary Watkins, Frances Groves,

sisters; Elizabeth and Hannah and Frances (?Beavan), Dorothy and Elizabeth Colley,

nieces; Henry Colley, nephew; Sible Welson,

Elinor Williams, Ruth Phillips, Elinor Price,

cousins; Caleb Griffiths, an orphan; the 2 daughters of Edward Birtwhistle; William

Devorah: Elizabeth and Sarah Woodcliffe.

Daniel Collier Snr., and Jr., Quakers

Witnesses: John Bray, William Farmer, Nathan Woodcliffe Snr.

Property mentioned: burial ground of the Quakers at Almeley

or Llanolley, Newchurch; Tuy Issa,

Newchurch; land at Bettws Clirow parish; Brin

Lloyd, Glascomb; Hopleys Farm

Probate 30 July 1720

RX/11/565 4 September 1694

Transcript of will of John Beavan, gent. of Newchurch

Beneficiaries: Samuel Beavan, Lewis Beavan, sons;

Elizabeth, Elinor, Mary, Fransis, Anne,

daughters; (?Francer) Beavan, wife (? of

Samuel Beavan)

Executors: Elizabeth Beavan, daughter: Thomas Price

Property mentioned: Llanshiver, Clyro; Tyr Yssa alias Ty a

Tyr William Griffith Prosser, Clyro; Penylan,

(?Clyro)

Probate 5 September 1694

20 May 1700 RX/11/565

Transcript of will of Roger Beavan, Clyro

Beneficiaries: Thomas Beavan, brother; William Beavan,

son; Theophilus Beavan, Hannah Beavan,

Thomas Beavan, Samuel Beavan, niece and

nephews

Executor: Thomas Beavan, brother

Trustees: William Beavan, father; Thomas Griffiths,

father-in-law

Property: Keven Vedward, Tyr Thomas Watkins, Bryn y

garth in the parish of Clyro

Probate 18 June 1700

RX/11/565 3 May 1790

Transcript of will of Herbert Beavan the elder of Clirow, gent.

Beneficiaries: Herbert Beavan, William Beavan, sons

Executor: Herbert Beavan, eldest son

Witnesses: Eynon Beynon, John Price, James Beavan

Probate 25 October 1800

RX/11/565 Pedigree of the Beavan family from the transcriptions of wills

RX/11/564-5

RX/11/566 Record of M.I.'s - private Baptist burial ground, The Yatt,

Glascwm

AccNo.609

RX/11/567-571 Pedigrees of the Beavan family of Tyn-y-Cwm, Newchurch; and Castle Cradock, Carmarthenshire; and Bryn-yr-hydd, Llowes

RX/11/575 1 March 1806

Will (photocopy) of Elizabeth Beavan, widow of Clirow

Beneficiaries: Thomas Beavan; John Williams; Mary, Alicia,

Jane, Hester, daughters; John Morgan; Hugh

Beavan

Executor: Mary Beavan

Property: Kevenyvedwast; Cliro Court, Radnorshire

Probate 12 June 1806

RX/11/576 12 December 1820

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Rev. Samuel Beavan,

(Rector of Newchurch) of the parish of St. Nicholas, Hereford

Beneficiaries: Elizabeth Beavan, wife; Hugh Beavan, brother;

the children of Mary Williams, (sister), William

Beavan, Samuel Beavan, Mary Ann Beavan,

Samuel and John and Henry Beavan, Kate

and Eliza Beavan, Henry and Theophilus and

Thomas Beavan, Hannah Lewis, Elizabeth

Lewis, Eliza Beavan, the daughters of Edward

Beavan, all nieces and nephews

Excluded: Mrs. Wall; Henry and Theophilus and Thomas

Beavan, nephews (from one bequest)

Property mentioned include: Talbediw/Talbedwin,

Pontvane/Pontvain, Coya, Castle Tump,

Gilvachyrowell (in the parish of Newchurch);

Bridge Street, Hereford; Tyn-y-Cwm,

Radnorshire

Probate 19 February 1821

RX/11/577 13 April 1869

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Hugh John Cadell Beavan,

Barrister-at-Law, Middlesex

Beneficiaries: Eliza Mary Brown; Thomas Beavan, uncle;

Ann Davis, Elizabeth Beavan, aunts; Joanna

Colnachi, sister; Alfred Beavan, brother;

Charles Albert Beavan; Urwin Cox;

Mrs. Kinston; Thomas Doddington; Charles

Watkin; George Marshall

Executor: Joanna Beavan, mother

Property: 91 St. George's Road, Pimlico, Middlesex;

13 Blandford Square, Middlesex

Probate 26 May 1869

RX/11/578 7 February 1951

Will (photocopy) of Major Gen. (ret.) Colwyn Henry Hughes

Vulliamy of "Dunimarte" Fleet, Hampshire

Beneficiaries: Veronica Mary Vulliamy, wife; Colwyn Brian

John Vulliamy and Patrick David Vulliamy, sons; Jocelyn Isobel (?Wynnie) Vulliamy,

daughter

Executors: Richard William Hykes Stephens, Colwyn Brian John Vulliamy, Patrick David Vulliamy

Property: "Dunimarte" Fleet, Hampshire

AccNo.609

RX/11/579 Pedigree of the Vulliamy family

RX/11/580 23 May 1900

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Dominic Ellis Colnaghi of

the Athena em Club, London, (Knight)

Beneficiaries: Joanna Sophia Phillips Colnaghi, wife;

Dominic Henry Colnaghi, son; Catherine Joanna and Caroline Francesca, daughters

Executors: Joanna Sophia Phillips Colnaghi, wife;

Dominic Henry Colnaghi, son

Witnesses: Robert Turtle, Gentleman's Servant; Charles

Stevson, clerk Probate 10 April 1908

RX/11/581 2 January 1873

Letters of Administration (photocopy) of Horace Charles

Beavan, alias Henry Buller, formerly of 13 Blandford Square, Middlesex, late of Mhow, East Indies, a Gunner in the Royal

Artillery. Died 29 October 1871

Probate granted to Arthur Henry Beavan, brother; Joanna

Beavan, mother

RX/11/582 8 April 1868

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Anne Althea Beavan, widow, Herefordshire

Beneficiary and Executor : Rev. Thomas Meredith Beavan,

Property: Kingsthane House, Much Birch, Hereford; 5 St. Ethelbert Street, Hereford

Probate 19 May 1873

RX/11/583 8 June 1864

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Rev. Thomas Beavan,

Hereford

Beneficiaries and Executors : Ann Althea Beavan, sister-in-

law; Rev. Thomas Meredith Beavan, nephew

Property: Kingsthane House, Much Birch, Hereford

Probate 11 May 1868

RX/11/585 11 January 1869

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Anne Parker Beavan, of

Bry y rhydd, Radnorshire

Beneficiaries: Algernon, and Thomas Drew Beavan, sons;

Anne Phillips Davis, daughter; Elizabeth

Beavan

Executor: Elizabeth Beavan

Witnesses: John Phillips Beavan; Mary Watkins

Probate 15 June 1869

AccNo.609

RX/11/586 16 August 1883

Office copy (photocopy) of will of James Beavan of Presteign Beneficiaries: William Beavan, brother; Vincent Clifford

Jones, godson; Henriette Lavinia d'Aubigny d'Engelbronner, and Alice Beavan Jones,

> goddaughters; Lavinia Jones; Ann Webb; Henry Martin Jones; Edward Henry Jones

Executors: Vincent Clifford Jones; Rev. Edward Henry

Jones; Henry Martin Jones

Witnesses: Neil Stewart; Charles Millichamp

Property: In Hereford Street, Presteign

Probate 6 April 1888

RX/11/587 2 June 1900

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Elizabeth Beavan spinster

of Brynyrhydd, Llowes, Hay-on-Wye

Beneficiaries: Samuel Algernon Beavan, brother; Reginald

Beavan, Charles Albert Beavan, nephews; Mabel Cecilia Beavan, great-niece, Edith

Jane Vulliamy, Gwenelen Beavan, Cecili Ann

Beavan, Mary Margaret Beavan, Ida Beavan,

nieces; Capt. Henry Dominic Colnaghi; Mrs. Emily Merrick; Francis Henry Merrick

Executors: Charles Albert Beavan, Francis Henry Merrick

Witnesses: H.P.G. James; Mary Amelia Bowen Property mentioned: Brynyrhydd, Llowes

Probate 10 April 1907

RX/11/593 Office copy (photocopy) of will of Anne Phillips Davis of

Lugwardine

Beneficiaries : George Davis, husband; Charles Beavan, Algernon Samual (?Beavan), brothers; Elizabeth Beavan,

sister; Charles Albert Beavan, nephew; Joanna Sophia

Colnaghi, Cecil Ann Beavan, nieces; (Codicil: parish church of Llowes)

Executors: George Davis, husband; Charles Beavan,

brother

Witnesses: Eleanor Frances Deverell; Ada Williams, housemaid; Elizabeth Pugh, Eliza Evans,

domestic servants to Miss Elizabeth Beavan

Property mentioned: Bryn yr Hydd

Codicil 1 November 1879 Probate 8 March 1880

RX/11/596 Transcript of will of James Beavan of Presteigne, died

22 December 1887

Executor: Vincent Clifford Jones, solicitor

RX/11/610 Transcript of Letters of Administration of Henry Augustus

Beavan, surgeon, of Hereford

Granted to: Margaret Beavan, widow Probate PRO Prob 6/219 Dec. 1843 AccNo.609

RX/11/614 13 December 1834

Transcript of will of Hugh Beavan of Brynyrhidd, Radnorshire,

gent.

Beneficiaries : wife; Ann(e) Phillips Beavan, Elizabeth Beavan, Algernon Samual Beavan, Thomas Drew Beavan, Charles Beavan, sons and daughters

Executors: Thomas Drew Beavan, Charles Beavan, sons Witnesses: T.S. Addington; G. Naat; George Balls; Mary

Property mentioned: 30 Sackville St.; Br(e)ynyr hidd, Llowes;

houses at Brighton; 34 Paternoster Row, London

Codecils 23 September 1836, 12 November 1836 Probate 17 March 1837 PRO Prob 1/1873 no. 147

RX/11/615 and 618 26 October 1854

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Samuel Beavan of Glascombe Court, Glascombe, Radnorshire

Beneficiaries: William Griffiths Beavan; Drusilla Beavan,

daughter ("incompetent"); Anne Eliza Beavan, daughter; John Griffiths Beavan, nephew; Harriett Sayce, Althea Beavan Carwardine, nieces: Althea Lilwall, sister: the children of Fortune Sayce, sister; Eliza Beavan, second wife; William Peter Edwards, gent.; Peter Norman Edwards, gent.; Mary Power, wife of H. Power, druggist, Cheltenham; Sarah Harley, tenant; Richard Banks, gent.; Vicar and churchwardens parish of Glascombe for deserving poor of parish; all tenants (black coat and waistcoat - for funeral); (Codicil: Theophilus Beavan, brother; Samuel Beavan, nephew; Eliza Herbert (?Beavan), niece; exclusion of Elizabeth Irwin, daughter, "from interference with or have custody, control or management of my daughter Drusilla or her

Trustees and Executors : John Griffiths Beavan, nephew; William Peter

Edwards; Peter Norman Edwards

Witnesses: Charles John Moro, John Burton, clerks; Charles Lapworth, clerks)

Property mentioned: In the parish of Glascombe:

Tuygwynne, Gelly dowell, the Yatt, Llanbrain,

The Box, Cefn, Glascombe Court: (Penycae;

the Orchard; Lower Clas ^e; Upper Clas ^e;

Cwmllinwen in the Lordship of Clas ^e, Clas ^e Mill,

Penbank), Cummawr, Penllanerch, Gelynnen,

Hellig, Llwyncellyn; In the parish of

Newchurch: Pontvain, Vyallt; In the parishes

of Cregrina and Llanbadarn-y-garreg:

Hergest Farm, Penllanberson, Lower house

Farm, Hergest Mill; Slanner Meadow in

Burlinjobb township; Hindwell, Radnorshire;

Brinsop Court, Herefordshire;

(Codicil: Llwynmadoc)

Codicil 27 March 1857

property")

Probate 25 May 1878

RX/11/616 16 April 1901

Office copy (photocopy) of will of Samuel Algernon Beavan of Brynyrhydd, Llowes

Beneficiaries: Cecil Ann Beavan, Gwenellen Beavan, Mary

Margaret Beavan, Edith Jane Vulliamy, Ida Beavan, nieces; Mabel Cecilia Beavan, great niece; Charles Albert Beavan, Reginald Beavan, Captain Henry Dominic Colnaghi, nephews; Francis Henry Merrick, and his wife Emily; Alice Thackthwaite; (Codicils: John Price, employee; exclusion (part) for Cecil Ann Beavan, Gwenellen Beavan, Mary Margaret Beavan, Edith Jane Vulliamy, nieces)

Executors: Charles Albert Beavan (revoked in second codicil); Francis Henry Merrick; Reginald Beavan (appointed in third codicil)

Witnesses: Francis R. James, solicitor; Mary Amelia Beavan; Lena S. Glynn Baker

Property mentioned: Brynyrhidd, Llowes; Goodrich House, Hereford

Codicils 7 November 1901, 5 August 1905, 12 October 1905

Probate 15 December 1906

RX/11/617 15 March 1691

Transcripts of will of John Bevin, soldier, quartering about Greenwich, Kent Attorney, Beneficiary, and Executor: Mary Bevin, wife

Probate PRO Will PROB 11/417 (Dec. 203)

RX/11/619 22 May 1900

Office copy (photocopy) of will of John Griffiths Beavan of Seldown House, Poole, Dorset, esq.

Beneficiaries: wife; children; Cecilia, daughter

Trustees and Executors: Samuel Sydney Beavan, Francis Arnold Mold Beavan, Charles Henry Beavan, Thomas Nicholls Beavan, sons (Arthur Dowrick, son, excluded)

Witnesses: Walter J. Burden; Caleb Tom Snook Property: In the parish of Lyonshall, Herefordshire: Upper House, Lower Penrhos or Penrhos

Court

Probate 5 March 1907

R/X/11/620-643 not in electronic format

Acc 991 **R/X/11 Reg Oliver Collection Black and White Photographs** /688 Lower Cabalfa (front), home of Cadets of Williams family nd of Gwernyfed, parish of Clyro /689 Lower Cabalfa (back), parish of Clyro nd /690 Upper Cabalfa, home of the Proberts, parish of Clyro nd Cabalfa Bridge, showing old bridge in the background, /691 nd parish of Clyro /692 Boughrood Castle (front) 1972 /693 Boughrood Castle (front) 1972 /694 Boughrood Castle (SE side?) 1972

/695	Llanbadarn Fynydd Bridge	1934
/696	Llanbadarn Fynydd Bridge	1934
/697	Llanddewi Bridge	1936
/698	Llanddewi Bridge	nd
/699	Trewern Farm, parish of Llanfihangel Nant Melan	nd
/700	Trewern Farm, parish of Llanfihangel Nant Melan	1972
		Acc 1583
/701	Letter from R C B Oliver to a Mr Jones, promoting his book <i>The Squires of Penybont Hall, Radnorshire</i> , 1755 – 1926.	1971

Powys County Archives - Radnorshire

R/X	MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS	
R/X/21	SALES PARTICULARS DONATED BY MR P.M. REID OF ROCHESTER	
R/X/21/1	Sales particulars of Evancoyd House, Evenjobb, Presteigne. Carter Jonas, chartered surveyors, Hereford. Coloured photograph of exterior, two of interior. Map of area. Plan of grounds. Plan of shooting area on Radnor Forest. [Acc.468]	01 Jul 1989
R/X/21/2	Sales particulars (including one plan) of Boultibrooke, Norton, nr. Presteigne, Powys. [Acc.784]	01 Apr 1993

19/11/1997 Page 1

RX/25 Photocopies of Deeds relating to the Brackens, Llanddewi Ystradenni AccNo.493 Donated 3 January 1990 * Closure period of 30 years

RX/25/1 Abstract title of Rt. Hon. John Arthur Charles, 6th Baron Ormathwaite, to the Ormathwaite Estates in the county of Radnor (recitals 1858 - 1946)

RX/25/2 15 February 1952
Conveyance 1. Rt. Hon. John Arthur Charles, Baron
Ormathwaite. 2. Doris Gertrude Williams, Brynderw Vron,
Llandrindod Wells, married woman. Of piece of land
formerly part of O.S. 1128.

RX/25/3 * 3 January 1972
Conveyance 1. Doris Gertrude Williams, The Brackens,
Llandewy (Llanddewi) 2. Arthur Williams, her husband.
Of land in RX/25/2 and house known as The Brackens,
Llandewy

* Will and Codicils 1974 - 1980 of Doris Gertrude Williams. Probate 3 February 1982

RX/25/5 * Death certificate of Doris Gertrude Williams. Died 13 December 1981

RX/25/6 * 17 May 1982

Deed of Appointment of New Trustee relating to The
Brackens, parish or community of Llandewi Ystradenny.

RX/25/7 * 13 July 1984 Conveyance of The Brackens, Llanddewi

Other items AccNo.636

RX/25/8 Bernard Thorpe, Historical Records Agency, Auction Sale of Lordships of Manors (catalogue) for sale 22 November 1988, including the lordships of Whitton and Llandewy Ystradenny (sic)

RX/37	Items previously miscoded R/DX/18	AccNo. 231
RX/37/1	RADNORSHIRE. The County Handbook. Radno Council and Urban and Rural Districts. Illustrated boo c 1970 - 72	
RX/37/2	Historic Cycles. Tom Norton's Collection. Illustra	nted catalogue
RX/37/3	R.C.B. Oliver, The Family History of Thomas Jone Pencerrig, Radnorshire (1970)	es the Artist of
RX/37/4	W.H. Howse, Disserth, Radnorshire (reprint 198	30)
RX/37/5	D.J. Smith, Whitton School and the Dame Anna C Radnorshire 1703 - 1973 (1973)	hild's Charity.
RX/37/6	W.C. Maddox, The Parish Church of Abbeycwmh	ir (1975)
RX/37/7	Colva & Gladestry, Powys. A Brief Guide. (1982)
RX/37/8	Heart of Wales Line Travellers' Association. New	sletter no. 12
RX/37/9	Heart of Wales Line Travellers' Association. New	sletter 1984
RX/37/10	Heart of Wales Line Travellers' Association. Tim County Council and BR n.d.)	etable (Dyfed
RX/37/11	Advertising broadsheet for Knighton and area nd.	
RX/37/12	Knighton & District. A Tourist Guide For Holida (Knighton Tourist Association and Mid Wales Develop Board nd.)	

RX/39 Photocopies donated by Mr Walter Harold Powell, Llandrindod Wells, of photographs and other memorabilia AccNo.607

- RX/39/1-4 Photographs of Gustav Hamel, aviator, on Rock House Ddole, Llandrindod Wells, 6th August 1913.

 "With Lady Percy and her mother".
- RX/39/5-6 Photographs of Mr Powell's brothers, in uniform, from the First World War: "Percy" and "Cliff in 3 Regs. Herefords, Monmouths, Somerset Light Infantry. Terrible losses".
- RX/39/7 Photograph of Mr Powell, in uniform, from the First World War. Note on back describes an incident when Mr Powell acted as footman in a royal cavalcade during a visit of King George V and Queen Mary to the wounded Tommies and Officers, at Chester.
- RX/39/8 Photograph of Mr Powell, in uniform, from the First World War, "On my first leave after 10 months, with Gwen, Peggy and Edna (Eadie)".
- RX/39/9 Christmas card received by Mr Powell, 1917, "together with socks, scarf, mits etc. ..." from Ithon Road Presbyterian Church, Llandrindod.
- RX/39/10 Photograph of "A-Battery 5th Army" "Our billet 1918 outside Lille. Out on rest". (Mr Powell front row first on right). Note on back includes description of motorbikes ridden by Mr Powell whilst despatch-rider. See also RX/39/11.
- RX/39/11 Local newspaper article with photo of motorcycle from the First World War. See also RX/39/10
- RX/39/12 Programme for "Welcome Home banquet", Grand Pavilion, Llandrindod Wells, 7th May 1919.
- RX/39/13-13a Photographs of "The Peace Choir 100 Voices" at the dedication of Llandrindod Wells War Memorial, 1922. Notes on back refer to the choir and conductors.
- RX/39/14 Note describing some of Mr Powell's involvement in preparations for the Llandrindod Wells War Memorial after the Second World War.
- RX/39/14a Photograph of "Parade of ex-soldiers" on the occasion of the dedication of the Llandrindod Wells War Memorial, 1922.

 Mr Powell is marked on the photo, and has identified the faces that he is sure of see below:

Charlie Williams
Col. Patterson
Capt. Trollope
Capt. Savers, Bank manager - National (?) Provincial
Major Archie Careless
Mr Thomas, Lloyds Bank manager
C. G. Williams, Auctioneer
Mr Hopkins, Dentist

J. O. Davis (father of Idris Davis) Ernie Rees, Drovers Arms (later landlord Middleton Arms) Jim Watkins, of Careless's Mr Jarvis

, Quartermaster Sergeant

Jack Richards
Mr Walter Harold Powell
Frank Lloyd, Howey
Percy Lewis, Royal Flying Corps.
Reggie Oliver, Clerk (footballer for 37 years)
Harry Dedman
Eric Barnard, Outfitter
Jimmy Jones, (brother of Dilwyn Jones)

Note on back of RX/39/14a - records members of Mr Powell's family who died in the First World war: "My brothers - Clifford (over 3 years at Ypres - died as a result 1921), Percy (died in 1917); Father's brothers - Uncle Humphrey - (went out Expeditionary Force August 1914, died as result of service), Uncle Walter (died from wounds, buried in Crete)". See also RX/39/5-6, and RX/39/25a.

RX/39/14b Programme of "Urban District of Llandrindod Wells Unveiling and Dedication of the War Memorial" 2nd July 1922.

Includes note "Radnorshire Memorial Fund" by Mr Powell.

RX/39/15 Message from Urban district of Llandrindod Wells to bereaved families of servicemen killed during the Second World War - 'blank'. 'Signed' by Chairman etc. ... and Mr Powell - as Joint Hon. Secretary.

RX/39/16 Local newspaper article and photo - "First World War veterans who attended the annual British Legion dinner and social at the Hotel Metropole, Llandrindod Wells" on 16th February 1964 (Mr Powell marked with a cross).

RX/39/17-22 Photographs of Mr Powell's visit to see the Graf Zeppelins

Workshops at Friedrichaven, Lake Constance.

- RX/39/23 Local newspaper article (Mid-Wales Leader (?) Sept. 1990)
 "Who are they ... where are they now ???", with photograph
 of (?) Llandrindod Auxillary Fire Brigade. Mr Powell,
 Mr Idris Hughes, and Mr Dick Morris marked.
- RX/39/24 Souvenir brochure Centenary Celebrations October 31st, November 1st and 2nd 1970. Presbyterian Church of Wales, Ithon Road, Llandrindod Wells 1870 - 1970".
- RX/39/25 Programme for Llandrindod High School, "Rededication of the school's cenotaph in memory of Old Pupils who gave their lives for their friends in the Great Wars 1914 1918, 1939 1945, 18th August 1985". See also RX/39/25a.
- RX/39/25a List of the names on Llandrindod High School Memorial with Mr Powell's notes against many names civilian occupation, local relatives, service occupation, etc. ... Includes reference to Flight Lt. Martin Peirson Jones (Australian RAF) Mr Powell's brother-in-law not recorded on the Memorial, but went to Llandrindod High School. Also reference to Mr Powell's brothers "W. Percival W. Powell" and "A. Clifford Powell".

 See also RX/39/5-6, and RX/39/14a.
- RX/39/26-42 Photocopies donated by Mr. W.H. Powell, Llandrindod Wells AccNo.618
- RX/39/26-37 Programmes and souvenir guides Bazaars, and Theatre performances at the Albert Hall, and the Presbyterian Church, Llandrindod Wells. (Mr. Powell acted as assistant to his father, Mr. W.J. Powell, who was secretary of the Church and Albert Hall from 1906 till his death in 1948)
- RX/39/26 Cover from programme for a 'Grand "Geisha" Bazaar, Albert Hall, Llandrindod Wells, 6 10 August 1900'. (Faded inks of the print from the interior pages uncopiable). Includes brief account of motives for the Bazaar, and an account of the uses of the Albert Hall; and some advertisements of local businesses etc.
- RX/39/27 'Llandrindod Wells English Presbyterian Church (of Wales) Souvenir handbook of the "Garden City Bazaar", Albert Hall, Llandrindod Wells, 6 9 August 1907'. Includes an engraving on the cover of the Church and the Albert Hall; many advertisements of local businesses; list of patrons; and Mr. Powell's own annotations, which comment on, for example, Sheikh Audi, and Madame Bessie Evans, R.A.M., and notes the people (a whole choir/orchestra) that were accommodated in his mother's guesthouse, Cliftonville. In conversation with Mr. Powell he frequently recounts that the sum raised by these Bazaars would be matched by Lord Davies, Llandinam. (Further to the annotations re. Sheikh Joseph Audi "Local boys in the first World War called upon him" "in Jerusalem").
- RX/39/28-32 Concert programmes Albert Hall, Llandrindod Wells 1923, 1937
- RX/39/33 Programme for the film "The Four Horsemen of the

Apocalypse" - starring Alice Terry and Rudolph Valentino, by the Victoria Picture House, Nottingham. Shown 26, 27, 28 July 1923 - with Mr. Powell's annotations which detail other films booked, and that all stewards worked voluntarily, "only pianist and pay office girl paid"

RX/39/34 Correspondence - to Mr. Powell from Community Theatres (Cambridge) Ltd. re. possible hiring of the Albert Hall for ten or twelve weeks, dated 18 October 1944 (with Mr. Powell's annotations)

RX/39/35 Programme for '"Selection of Hymns for BBC Sunday Half-Hour Broadcast programme" by the United Churches Choir from The Presbyterian Church, 28 September 1958' (Llandrindod Wells)

AccNo. 618

RX/39/36 "The Albert Hall from 1896 onwards, Its history and future', Ed. R.J. Gibbs, 1978. Mr. Powell's annotations highlight, correct and expand upon many points. Many of these notes record Mr. Powell's personal memories of the touring companies, and actors who played the Albert Hall; in particular Bobby Howes and Tommy Handley, the Cambridge Theatre Company, and Dinah Sheridan (see RX/39/37)
Contains RX/39/37

RX/39/37 Clipping cut from 'The Radio Times', 28 February 1987,
"Portrait of a lady" - detailing the career of Dinah Sheridan;
Mr. Powell's annotations detail connection with the Albert
Hall

RX/39/38-42 Mr. Powell's motoring records

RX/39/38 'Licence to drive a Motor Car', County of Radnor - "Walter Harold Powell ... for period of twelve months ... 1915 - 1916". This was Mr. Powell's second driving licence, as his first was obtained in 1914 as a licence for his motorcycle at the age of 16

RX/39/39-40 Petrol ration coupons, c. 1939, 1 gallon a month, and 4 gallons a month

RX/39/41 "Guild of Experienced Motorists Membership card - Fellowship - W.H. Powell (signed). 75 years driving. Valid to February 1991". With the radiator badge "74" (the previous year) stuck to card. (See also RX/39/42)

RX/39/42 Radiator badge - denoting veteran motorist - 75 years driving

RX/39/43-46 Photocopies donated by Mr W.H. Powell, Llandrindod Wells AccNo.634

RX/39/43 Programme for the "Unveiling and dedication of Tablet in Remembrance of the Fallen in the Great War, 1914 - 1918; Ithon Road, English Presbyterian Church (of Wales), Llandrindod Wells. Sunday, 11 June 1922"

RX/39/44 Photograph (by Rousham Roberts, Llandrindod Wells) of an 'Old Students Llandrindod County School' production of

J.M. Barrie's "Dear Brutus" (1920) - the Welsh actress, Cerigwen Lewis is seated at the centre, and Mr. W.H. Powell, who played Miss Lewis's husband is standing second from right

Back Row Lyn Howarth, Sidney Gough, Hazel Edwards, Miss Annie Davies, Walter Powell, Ivor Lewis - the producer (Cerigwen Lewis's brother) Seated Elsie Harper, Gladys Kay, Cerigwen Lewis, Miss Saunders, Peggy Watmough Front Lyn Davidson

See also RX/39/45

RX/39/45

Newspaper cutting and photograph - marriage of Miss Cerigwen Lewis, the young Welsh actress at Evancoyd Church to Mr. Andrew Cruickshank, the actor and playwright. Also in the photograph are the bride's two brothers, the Rev. Ivor Lewis and Professor E.A. Lewis See also RX/39/44

RX/39/46

Financial Statement - 1930 - Albert Hall, includes a list of donations for the reduction of Albert Hall debt. Mr. Powell's annotations records how he and his father collected a number of donations (marked). (9 January 1931)

RX/40 Photocopies donated by Miss R.W. Probert, Llandrindod Wells, of photographs 1909 - "visitors" to Llandrindod AccNo. 619

RX/40/1

Photograph by Mr. T. Roberts, Caption on back "Summer 1909 - In front of the Towers Guest House, now Dilwyn Jones" (ie. on part of Temple Gardens).

Miss Probert is seated at bottom-right (aged 3), and her sister Marjorie is seated at bottom-left; their mother is seated at the far-right; and their grandmother is standing sixth from the left, and their grandfather is standing at the far-right.

(?Mr. William Gittoes) the owner of the Towers, is seated in the centre.

Miss Probert and her family were staying at the Lansdowne Hotel, South Crescent

RX/40/2

Room"

Photograph by Mr. T. Roberts, Caption on back, "Summer 1909. On the grass in front of the Pump House".

Miss Probert and her family are the group in the left-foreground.

Her grandfather's glass bears the inscription, "Old (?Pump)

RX/41 Miscellaneous and Stanage Park, Knighton Purchased 1991 AccNos.579,581

RX/41/1-2 Establishment of Royal College of Music

RX/41/1 16 February 1882 Letter

RX/41/2 Subscription list in support of the Committee for County of Radnor (including C.C. Rogers, Stanage Park, High Sheriff)
[AccNo.581]

RX/41/3-6 Deeds relating to Upper Droellen, p. Llansteffan, 1832 - 60 [AccNo.581]

RX/41/3 9 January 1832

- 1. William Lewis, p. Llanstephan, co. Radnor, yeoman
- 2. Richard Lewis, p. Glasbury, co. Radnor, farmer

Mortgage Lease for 500 years

Securing œ30 and interest on Droyllan, p. Llanstephan

RX/41/4 7 July 1834

- 1. Roger Lewis, p. Boughrood [Bochrwyd]; James Lewis,
 - p. Llanstephan; Richard Lewis, p. Glasbury; Thomas Davies,
 - p. Boughrood farmers; Elizabeth, his wife; Thomas Jenkins,
 - p. ---, farmer; Mary, his wife
- 2. William Lewis, Droyllen, p. Llanstephan, farmer

Release in Fee

Of m. or dwelling house Droyllen with the garden and land (3a.), p. Llanstephan, (of 2.)

Recital of death of William Lewis of Droyllen, father of 2., leaving will 8 August 1832 devising real and personal estate to William, Roger, James and Richard Lewis, and Elizabeth Davies and Mary Jenkins

Consideration: œ60

RX/41/5 7 February 1850

- 1. William Lewis, Upper Droyllen, p. Llanstephan, farmer
- 2. Thomas Meredith, Brynmawr Iron Works, co. Brecon, shopkeeper
- 3. Richard Williams, Ciltwrch, p. Glasbury, co. Radnor, farmer Release in Fee

Of Upper Droyllen with garden and land (3a.), p. Llanstephan, (of 1.) Consideration: 0.000 to 1. from 3.

Covenant by 3. to pay $\alpha 10$ for apprenticing Edwin Gilbert, $\alpha 10$ legacy and interest from $\alpha 80$ for clothing him to age 21, and to pay $\alpha 80$ to him at age 21

Recitals:

- (a) 15 May 1834
 - 1. William Lewis (party)
 - 2. Richard Lewis, p. Glasbury, farmer
 - 3. Thomas Meredith (father of 2.)

Assignment for remainder of 500 years æ100 to 1, and 3.

RX/41/5(cont.) (b) Will of Thomas Meredith, 26 August 1843, bequeathing & 100

secured by mortgage to Edwin Gilbert infant, son of Eliza Price, and appointing Richard Williams and John Meredith of Werndee [Wern-du], p. Boughrood, farmer, as trustees Gilbert now aged 11

- RX/41/6 3 September 1860
 - 1. Edwin Gilbert, Sirhowy, co. Monmouth, grocer
 - 2. Richard Williams, Ciltwrch, p. Glasbury, farmer Surrender of Term of 500 years and Release

On Upper Droyllen etc. (of 2.)

Consideration: œ90

- RX/41/7-45 Papers relating to valuations of farms at Knighton and Stanage [AccNo. 579. Lot no. 37/327]
- RX/41/7-39 Correspondence regarding Llanshay mortgage, Upper Pitts and Middle Pitts farms, Stanage, 1891 including draft mortgage of Upper Pitts, 1 January 1892, (41/9), and draft mortgage of Middle Pitts, 1 July 1892, (41/25)
- RX/41/40-41 Valuation of Llanshay Farm, p. Knighton, 4 December 1891; with attached plan
- RX/41/42-43 Valuation of Upper Pitts Farm, Stanage, 6 February 1892; with schedule
- RX/41/44-45 Valuation of Llanshay and Middle Pitts farms, p. Knighton, 19 February 1898; and note on valuations 1892 98
- RX/41/46-293 Legal papers of Rogers family, Stanage Park, 1857 96 [AccNo. 579. Lot no. 37/328]
- RX/41/46-68 Legal accounts and drafts 1857 63 regarding succession duty and John Rogers deceased and probate duty
- RX/41/69-88 Papers concerning residuary account of Harriett Rogers, Stanage Park and Bath (died 11 February 1866); with legacy and annuity receipts 1866 68
- RX/41/89 23 November 1860 Agreement to let the Black Ven Farm, Stanage
- RX/41/90-218 Legal correspondence regarding Black Ven and cause in Exchequer of Pleas (Rogers v. Carter) 1872 73, including Award 15 March 1873 (41/127)
- RX/41/219-236 Legal correspondence regarding Llanshay mortgage 1876 77 with draft transfers 16 June 1877 (41/233-234)
- RX/41/237-239 Miscellaneous legal papers 1879, 1881
- RX/41/240-293 Papers regarding C.C. Rogers's settlement 1895 96, with draft will of Charles Coltman Rogers of Stanage Park 29 December 1895 (41/260) and draft release 1895 96 concerning Major and Mrs. F.B. Chapman's marriage settlement (41/263)

RX/41/294-307 Papers of Charles Craven Howell Walker, Stanage Park [AccNo.581]

RX/41/294 6 September 1911

Royal appointment of Craven Howell Walker as consul of Western Ethiopia

RX/41/295 10 April 1917

Royal grant of private permission to wear the insignia of the Third Class of the Order of the Star of Ethiopia to Walker

RX/41/296 1917

Decree from the Sultan of Egypt granting Fourth Class of the Order of the Nile to Walker.
(Arabic)

RX/41/297 25 August 1917

Licence from Sultan of Egypt to Walker to wear insignia of the Fourth Class of the Order of the Nile

RX/41/298-299 3 June 1918

Royal grant of dignity of Order of the British Empire to Walker; with covering letter 31 May 1920 from private secretary of High Commissioner, Cairo

RX/41/300 30 December 1922

Royal grant of dignity of Officer of Civil Division, Order of British Empire, to Walker

RX/41/301-303 25 April 1923

Letter from High Commissioner, Cairo, to Governor-General of the Sudan, Khartoum, transmitting badge of Civil Division of British Empire conferred on C.C.H. Walker MBE.

With copy of reply and covering letter to Walker, Gor,, Abyssinia

RX/41/304 23 June 1931

Letter from Hugh Carey, 6 Bedford Gardens, London, W8, to Walker regarding Carey's prospecting trip to Western Abyssinia in March next etc. Requesting introduction to 'the right man in the F.O.'

RX/41/305-307 25 September 1933

- 1. C.H. Walker, Stanage Park
- 2. W.K. Lowther Clarke for Trustees of S.P.C.K. and Sheldon Press

Agreement concerning edition of The Abyssinian at Home. With 2 enclosed letters 1927 and 1928 regarding proposed Amharic Grammar RX/42 "Roots in Radnorshire". The Lloyds : A brief family history by M.R. Lloyd. Donated by Mr M.R. Lloyd, of Oxted, Surrey AccNo.641

RX/43 Picture postcards of the Elan Valley dams, donated by R. Bailey, Builth Wells AccNo.655

RX/43/1	"Elan Valley, Radnor, Wales", colour
RX/43/2	"Elan Valley, Pen-y-Gareg Dam", colour (painting)
RX/43/3	"Pen-y-Gareg Dam and bridge, Rhayader", colour
RX/43/4 RX/43/4a bla	"Upper Garreg - Ddu Reservoir, Elan Valley", colour "Caban Goch Reservoir & Careg ddu Dam, Rhayader", ck and white
RX/43/5	"Caban Coch Dam, Elan Valley", colour
RX/43/6 RX/43/6a	"Craig-Goch Dam, Rhayader", black and white "Craig-Goch Dam, Elan Valley, Rhayader", black and white
RX/43/7	"The Claerwen Dam, Elan Valley", colour
RX/43/8	"Claerwen Valley from Dam", colour
RX/43/9	"Claerwen Dam, Elan Valley, Radnor, Wales", colour
	Article from The Motor Cycle, 23 September 1954 (photocopy), forms and sunshine for Start of I.S.D.T." (The International a Days' Trial at Llandrindod Wells) AccNo.655

RX/43/11 Tim Stevens, Road research : An introduction to Rights of Way evidence, Ormskirk : Square Press, 1992 AccNo.660

RX/44 Photocopies of items relating to W.J.H. Watkins of Nantywellan, Craig Road, Llandrindod Wells AccNo.656

W.J.H Watkins was a teacher for many years, teaching at the Grammar School, and later the Secondary Modern; also an Emergency Teacher (Supply Teacher). Keen photographer

- RX/44/1 Photograph, 3 soldiers, c. World War One. Right: W.J.H. Watkins
- RX/44/2 Photograph, 3 women in national costume. Centre : Connie Selwyn; Right : Irene Parry (whose father was involved in the building of Plas Newydd, Llandrindod Wells)
- RX/44/3 Photograph, large group of women in uniform, one is a nurse, others are W.A.A.C., one is a Wren(?), others are A.T.S.(?). Note on back "To my dear friend Mrs. Watkins with love June 1918"
- RX/44/4 Photograph, (landscape), the railway viaduct at Knucklas
- RX/44/5 Photograph, (landscape), the Wye at Rhayader. Note on back, "Old Aberystwyth Road (famous coach road now disused) ascends hill seen behind Church Spire). W.J.H. Watkins
- RX/44/6-8 Photographs, c. 1935, taken at a cycle race organized by members of the Events Committee of the Llandrindod Development

 Association; 24 times around the lake and over the common = 25 miles. 58 competitors from all around. "Cornering", "Interested Spectators Fellow Cyclists watch the Circuit", "The Winner" all noted as "Photo by Watkins, Nantywellan, Llandrindod Wells"

Details supplied by Mr W.H. Powell, Llandrindod Wells

R/X	MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS		
R/X/45	ITEMS DONATED BY MRS RABLEN RELATING TO PENTRE-MOEL, ABEREDW (Acc. no. 657)	1967-	1972
R/X/45/01	Photograph (Black and White) Pentre-moel farm house from the North	1967	
R/X/45/02	Photograph (Colour) Pentre-moel farm house from the North East (?)		
R/X/45/03	Photograph (Black and white) Kitchen, living room and part of stair case at Pentre-moel.	1968	
R/X/45/04	Photograph (Black and white) Kitchen and living room at Pentre-moel.	1968	
R/X/45/05	Photograph (Black and white) Landing bedroom and door to main bedroom at Pentre-moel farm house.	1968	
R/X/45/06	Child's scrapbook Describes plants and birds around Pentre-moel farm house. Contains sketches and pressed wild flowers. Mentions Bach Howey; Craig Pwll Ddu; Pentre-moel lane and Aberedw lane.	1970	
R/X/45/07	Inventory of Documents in the Parish chest of Aberedw	1971	
R/X/45/08	Brief history of Pentre-moel Manuscript, typed and carbon copy of "Brief History of Pentre-moel farm". Mentions Mr E Jones of Hendre and Pentre-moel; Mrs Davies of Hendre and H.W.Hardstone, formerly of Pentre-moel.	1970	
R/X/45/09	Hand drawn plan Lower storey of Pentre-moel farm house. Contains approximate dimensions.		
R/X/45/10	Lists of previous occupants of Pentre-moel farm.		
R/X/45/11	Note book Contains information and queries on the Aberedw area.	1972	
R/X/45/12	Photocopy of OS map. Shows Builth Wells and Aberedw area.		
19/11/1997			Page 1

Shows main roads and River Wye. Annotations on map show two farms, Blaenfernant and Ty Parker, in the Gwenddwr Parish.

R/X/45/13

Photocopies of Geological Map.
Map entitled "Geological map of the
Higher Ludlovian Rocks of the Builth
District".

RX/46 Item donated by Richard Morgan, Llandrindod Wells, 29 June 1992 AccNo.679

Rhayader on the Wye : The lakeland of Wales : Guide book, The Birmingham Waterworks, (after 1920)

R/X	MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS	
R/X/53	POSTCARDS OF LLANDRINDOD WELLS	c1914-c1914
R/X/53/1	Postcard Llandrindod Wells from the Golf Links	
R/X/53/2	Postcard The Old Smithy, near Llandrindod	
R/X/53/3	Postcard Park Pump Rooms	
R/X/53/4	Postcard Station Crescent	
R/X/53/5	Postcard Temple Gardens and Holy Trinity Church	
R/X/53/6	Postcard Middleton Street	
R/X/53/7	Postcard Shaky Bridge (Old and New)	
R/X/53/8	Postcard Alpine Bridge, seen from below	
R/X/53/9	Postcard Llandrindod Wells, from Doldowlod	

R/X	MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS	
R/X/54	ITEM DONATED BY CASTLE HILL BOOKSHOP	1835
R/X/54/1	Photocopy of booklet List of the Poll taken before Guy Parsons Esquire, High Sheriff, at the Election of a Knight of the Shire, for the County of Radnor on Friday and Saturday 16th & 17th January 1835.	1835

R/X	MISCELLANEOUS	COLLECTIONS

R/X/55 PHOTOCOPIES DONATED BY MR. B LAWRENCE 1783 [Acc.779]

R/X/55/1-2 Lease and release (photocopies) 07 May 1783-(1) John J'Anson of Westminster, gent. 08 May 1783

and Samuel Pryer of Middlesex, gent.
(2) Joseph Hughes of Middlesex, esq.
property in Llanbister: Cwm Greenlin,
Tyn y Coid, Cwm Tulkey, Cwm Quarrell,
Tyn y berth, Esker, Maid Gwynne, Pen
Carreg, Penwin Cene and Fordd.

property in Llananno: Croft yr Onen, Llanerch Urwynog, Morgan's Land, Cwm Towell, Vaughan's Land, Llwyn Cwr, Urain Ueddal, Cook's house and Dole y Hirrion.

R/X/56 INDEXES, TRANSCRIPTS AND OTHER PAPERS DONATED BY MRS D CARVER, KNIGHTON

/1 PARISH REGISTER INDEXES AND TRANSCRIPTS

- /1 Llanbister Parish Registers Index. Marriages 1704-1871. 1704-1871 Baptisms 1813-1837. Transcribed and indexed by Mrs M D Carver. 1990.
- Llananno Parish Registers Index . Marriages 1721-1871.
 Baptisms 1813-1837. Burials 1813-1850. Transcribed and indexed by Mrs M D Carver, 1990.
- /3 Llanbadarn Fynydd Parish Registers Index (St Padarn's) 1678-1870 Marriages 1678-1870. Compiled by Mrs M D Carver 1990.
- /4-6 Llangunllo Parish Registers Indexes. Marriages 1776-1875. 1776-1936 Banns 1823-1837 & 1921-1936. Baptisms 1813-1837. Burials 1813-1893. Transcribed by Mrs M D Carver.

/2 NON CONFORMIST REGISTER INDEXES

/1 Baptist Register of Children for Maesyrhelem, Llananno 1792-1837 Baptisms 1792-1837. Transcribed and indexed with additional notes by Mrs M D Carver.

/3 MEMORIAL INSCRIPTION SURVEYS

- Church of St Mary Magdalene, Bleddfa. Surveyed by Members 12 Jun 1991of Powys Family History Society.
- /2 Zion Baptist Chapel, Bleddfa. Surveyed by B E V & M D Carver. 29 May 1991
- /3 Maesyrhelem Baptist Chapel, Llananno . 1 Sep 1987 Surveyed by B E V & M D Carver

R/X/58 MAP OF PROPERTY IN OLD AND NEW RADNOR c1760-c1760

R/X/58/1 Plan c1760-c1760

of the several farms and tenements in the Parishes of Old and New Radnor belonging to Perceval Lewis Esq.

[Acc. 788]

R/X	MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS	
R/X/59	CATALOGUE DONATED BY MR. B. LAWRENCE [Acc.790]	1953
R/X/59/1	Exhibition Catalogue held by the Welsh Church Congress at Llandrindod Wells. The exhibits showing various aspects of religious life in Breconshire and Radnorshire	07 Apr 1953

R/X MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS

R/X/60 RADNORSHIRE RAILWAYS: ITEM PURCHASED BY

COUNTY LIBRARY [Acc.281 - part]

[Formerly classified as C/LM/5/1]

R/X/60/1 Parliamentary Notice 01 Dec 1864

by Cobb and Price, solicitors, to George Herbert esq, Queen's Hotel, Cheltenham, of application to bring in a Bill in parliament to authorize construction of

railways etc:

From Kington and Eardisley Railway in Presteigne to the Central Wales Railway

in Llangynllo; from said intended railway in Llangynllo to the Cambrian

Railway at Moat Lane Junction,

Llandinam; and from the last intended railway in Llanbister to the Central

Wales Railway in Llangynllo.

R/X	MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS	
R/X/61	HEREFORD TIMES DONATED per ARLAIS DAY CENTRE, LLANDRINDOD	17 Apr 1869
R/X/61/01	The Hereford Times [Accession Number 826].	17 Apr 1869

R/X MISCELLANEOUS COLLECTIONS

R/X/62 TRACTS RELATING TO VAVASOR POWELL 1654-1662 (PHOTOCOPIES) Vavasor Powell (1617-1670) was a native of Radnorshire who settled in Montgomeryshire in the 1650s. He was an itinerant puritan preacher around the Welsh borders in the years before the English Civil War. When Parliament gained control of Wales in 1646 his evangelistic activities earned him the nickname, "Metropolitan of the Itinerants". In 1650 he was appointed an "Approver" under the Act for the Propagation of the Gospel in Wales, and was active in removing established clergy on the grounds of incompetence and replacing them with puritan pastors. With the Restoration he was imprisoned for refusing to take the oath of supremacy, and spent most of his last decade in gaol. Alexander Griffith, author of the Strena, was one of the dispossessed, having been deprived of his living of Glasbury on the grounds of "lasciviousness and drunkenness". Morgan Watkin was a Quaker who was involved in a public dispute with Powell at Knighton in July 1658. R/X/62/1 Photocopy of pamphlet: 1654 "Strena Vavasoriensis, A New-Years-Gift for the Welch Itinerants, Or a Hue and Cry after Mr. Vavasor Powell..." R/X/62/2 Photocopy of pamphlet: 1654 "Vavasoris Examen & Purgamen: Or Mr. Vavasor Powell's Impartiall Trial: Who being apprehended upon the late Hue and Cry raised after him, hath Appealed to God and his Country, and is found Not Guilty..." 1659 R/X/62/3 Photocopy of pamphlet: "The Perfect Life of the Son of God Vindicated...and also an Arrow shot out of Sion against Babylon, and her Merchants, among whom is found Vavisor Powel, pleading for sin and Imperfection in a dispute at Knighton in Radnorshire . . . " By Morgan Watkins. R/X/62/4 Photocopy of pamphlet: 1662 "The Bird In The Cage Chirping: Four distinct Notes to his Consorts abroad...

[including] a short Vindication of the Author and others from the calumniation of their Adversaries concerning the same."

By Vavasor Powell.

R/X/63 2nd RADNOR BATTALION HOME GUARD PAPERS AND LLANDRINDOD UDC COMMEMORATIVE COIN

1937-1948

1944-1948

Records of Lieutenant Thomas Daniel Kington, Signals Officer, Home Guard. [See also R/Soc/5/157-168. Records and various papers relating to Radnor Home Guard which includes history of events 1940-1957]. [See also WC Maddox "A history of the Radnorshire Civil Defence Services 1935-1946".] Donated by Miss Mary Kington, Leominster, March 1994.

/1 BUNDLE OF MISCELLANEOUS HOME GUARD CIRCULARS AND CORRESPONDENCE

/01-48 Bundle of miscellaneous papers relating to 2nd Radnorshire Battalion Home Guard Includes: Lecture notes; Battalion orders; Parade orders; Expenses claim forms; Lists of Home Guard signallers; Stand-down arrangements and final ceremonial parade; Despatch rider dockets; Home Guard signals reunion (1947?) includes list of personnel invited; Registers of attendance (nominated women); Correspondence re. meeting of army and Home Guard officers at Energlyn, Ithon Road, Llandrindod Wells, some of the officers are listed, and a photograph of the event is planned [? photograph ref. R/X/63/03/02]; Orderly's Receipt Book (blank); Attendance register (blank).

/2 PHOTOGRAPHS

- /1 Photograph of group of officers In front garden of Energlyn, Ithon Road, 1944 Llandrindod Wells. ?Taken during conference of army and Home Guard officers, 1944, as mentioned in correspondence [ref. R/X/63/01/47-48]. Lt. TD Kington is standing back row, 5th from left
- /2-3 Photographs of Home Guard signallers[?Llandrindod platoon] 1944
 In back garden of Energlyn, Ithon Road, Llandrindod Wells. ?
 Taken during conference of army and Home Guard officers, 1944, mentioned in correspondence [ref R/X/63/01/47-48]. Lt. TD
 Kington is seated, 2nd from right. [2 photographs are postcard size].

/3 FILE

/1 Exercise messages. Message forms - recording messages received, for example: "From B. Rads Section To B Co[mpan]y Exercise Sun NFS report enemy sacking LITTLE DILWYN and burning the houses there. Exercise Sun. Originators Instruction/Degree of Priority: Important".

/4 LLANDRINDOD URBAN DISTRICT COUNCIL

1894-1937

1937

/1 Commemorative coin. Obverse: "Coronation of King George VI and Queen Elizabeth 12 May 1937" (head and shoulder profile).

Reverse: "Llandrindod Wells Urban District Council 1894" (image of Hygieia).

R/X/64 DEEDS TO PROPERTY IN GLASCWM

1726-1818

[Items made available for photocopying by Roger Bailey of Llanelwedd]

- /1 Photocopy deed of gift 11 Sep 1726
 - 1. Septimus Sheen of Franksbridge, p. Llansantfread in Elvell, co. Rad.,shopkeeper
 - 2. Richard Sheen of The Wern, p.Glascombe, co. Rad., farmer Property: tmt. called The House of Stephen Evans, p. Glascwm, bounded on the west by meadow of Samuel Beavan Esq., of Glascwm, and on the north by the road from Glascwm to Kington. 1 to 2. Consideration: £49
- /2 Photocopy deed of gift

12 May 1818

- 1. John Minton of Glascombe, carpenter
- 2. Thomas Lewis of Cwmtwlch, p.Glascombe, drover
- 3. Septimus Sheen of Franksbridge, p.Llansaintfread in Elvel, shopkeeper Property: The house of Stephen Evans, asabove. Formerly bargained and sold by 2 to thefather of 1 but there is no conveyance;now from 1 to 3.

Consideration: £18

R/X/65 DOCUMENTS PURCHASED FROM CASTLE HILL BOOKS OF KINGTON 1585-1900 [Catalogue as supplied by Castle Hill Bookshop] Accession 869.

/1 Mortgage 14 Mar 1585-14 Mar 1586

- 1. William ap John of Llanbister, co. Radnor, yeoman
- 2. Moris ap Gwillym of Llandegley, co. Radnor, yeoman of tmt. called ty et tir William ap John ap Meredudd, containing one house, two acres of land called kay madock, one acre called y telpyn yn yr hendre, and woods, etc., p. Llandegley.

Consideration: £4 8s. Witnesses: John ap Rees bedo, Rees Johnes, David ap John ap Ivor.

/2 Bond 14 Mar 1585-14 Mar 1586

- William ap John and Howell Phillipe both of Llanbister, and Ievan ap Meredudd of Llanbadarn vynid, all of co. Radnor, yeomen
- 2. Morris ap Gwillym for the observance of covenants contained in No. 1.
- /3-4 Final concord levied at the Court of Great Sessions for co. Radnor at Presteign, between:
 - 1. Meredith ap Thomas, plaintiff
 - 2. David ap Edward, Jane his wife, and Edward ap David his son and heir, deforciants of 27 acres of land in Trescoyth and Llandegley.

[2 copies of indenture]

- /5-6 Final concord levied at the Court of Great Sessions for co. Radnor 1 Sep 1623 at Presteign, between:
 - 1. Meredith ap Powell, plaintiff
 - 2. Lewis ap Owen and Anne his wife, deforciants of one messuage, one cottage, one barn, two gardens and 31 acres of land in Llandegley

[2 copies of indenture]

- /7-8 Final concord levied at the Court of Great Sessions for co. Radnor at Presteign, between:
 - 1. Evan ap Howell and David ap Lewis, plaintiffs
 - 2. Hugh Lewis and Margaret his wife, deforciants of one messuage, one barn, one garden, one orchard, one water corn mill and 70 acres of land in Llandeglie

[2 copies of indenture]

- /9 Final concord levied at the Court of Great Sessions for co. Radnor at Presteign, between:
 - 1. Evan Davies, gent., plaintiff
 - 2. John ap Edward, Joyce his wife and Evan ap John, deforciants of two messuages, two barns, two gardens, one orchard and 90 acres of land in Llanthewy Istradeny.
- /10-11 Final concord levied at the Court of Great Sessions 23 Mar 1634-23 Mar 1635 for co. Radnor at Presteign, between:
 - 1. Golley vergh Lewis, spinster, plaintiff
 - 2. Rees Thomas, Elianor his wife and John Morris, deforciants of one messuage, one barn, two gardens and 6 acres of land in Trerllan and Llandegley.

[2 copies of indenture]

- /12-13 Final concord levied at the Court of Great Sessions for co. Radnor at Presteign, between:
 - 1. Evan Price, plaintiff
 - 2. Griffith Price and Golley his wife, deforciants of one messuage, three gardens and 7 acres of land in Llandegley.

[2 copies of indenture]

/14 Bond 6 Sep 1660

- Griffith Prees of Llandegley, co.Radnor, yeoman, Golley Prees his wife, David Price of Buiellt, co. Brecon, mercer [emended from "gent"], and Rees Prees of Llandegley, yeoman
- 2. Evan Prees of Llandegley, yeoman for the further assurance of a messuage and for the observance of covenants, specified in a conveyance of even date.

Witnesses: David Jones, clerk, James Powell, Rees Mredith (sic) ap Lewis, Evan David Prees, David Jones, Evan Morgan, Maurice Griffiths.

/15 Articles of agreement

19 Mar 1680-19 Mar 1681

- 1. Rees Meredith sen. of Llandegley, co. Radnor, yeoman
- 2. Thomas Powell of the same, yeoman granting the said Rees Meredith right of way from the house called Ty yn y werne through the middle of vron grygin ywcha to the common called Rowlwd.

Witnesses: Thomas Price, Rees Jones, Evan Price, William Powell, John Lewis.

- /16-17 Final concord levied at the Court of Great Sessions for co. Radnor at Presteign, between:
 - 1. Catherine Ingram, widow, plaintiff
 - 2. Robert Evans and Hannah his wife, and Thomas Morgan and Jane his wife, deforciants of two third parts of one messuage, one beast-house, two gardens and 43 acres of land in p. Glascomb.

[2 copies of indenture]

- /18-19 Final concord levied at the Court of Great Sessions for co. Radnor at Presteign, between:
 - 1. Jonathan Arundell, plaintiff
 - 2. David Lewis, Thomas Lewis, Margaret his wife and Hugh Lewis, deforciants of one messuage, one barn, one stable, one garden, one orchard and 70 acres of land in p. Glascombe.

[2 copies of indenture]

- Writ of capias ad respondendum to the sheriff of co. Radnor in respect
 of John Williams late of the parish of Glascombe, yeoman, in a plea by John
 Edwards of trespass and damages to a close at Presteign.
- Writ to [blank] to appear at the Court of Great Sessions 18 Aug 1779 at Presteign, co. Radnor, as witnesses on behalf of the defendant in the suit of John Edwards, plaintiff, and John Williams, deforciant.
- /22 Bond for observance of covenants

19 Nov 1726

7 Sep 1772

- John Watkins of Perwith, parish of Llanvihangell Rhydython, co. Radnor, yeoman
- 2. Thomas Lewis of Combe in same parish, yeoman in £22 to be paid to 2. Witnesses: John Jones, J. Meredith.
- Will of Thomas Jones of Rayader, co. Radnor, gent.

 Testator wills and bequeaths: To 3 sisters Elinor, Margaret and Jane, 5s. apiece; To nephew Thomas Williams, clerk, £20, and to nephew Meredith Arthur, £5, payable within 12 months of decease; To Elizabeth wife of Ezekial Mills of the parish of Llangunllo, co. Radnor, the chest or case and drawers and gold ring which were my late wife's; To cousin Evan Jones for life an annuity of 40s. issuing out of my freehold messuage and lands in the said [sic]parish of Nantmell called Pen y Bank, payable half-yearly and beginning at which of the feasts of St. Michael the Archangel and the Annunciation of the Blessed Virgin Mary as shall first happen next after my decease, with power of distraint in the event of default of payment; The said messuage, subject to the said annuity, to brother Hugh Jones for life, and to his heirs, and in default thereof to nephew Thomas Williams, clerk, and his

heirs; To nephew Rees Jones, 2nd son of brother Rees Jones, all messuages and lands in the borough of Rayader for ever, subject to the payment of 20s. to my cousin Sarah Owens, widow, yearly for life by half-yearly payments, the first to be made at which of the feast days of St. Michael the Archangel and the Annunciation of the Blessed Virgin Mary as shall first happen next after my decease, with power of distraint in the event of default of payment; Should my personal estate not be sufficient to my debts, funeral expenses and legacies, my messuage and lands called Bwlch y llys, parish of Nantmel, shall be liable to the payment of the deficit; Sole executor and residuary legatee: brother Rees Jones. Witnesses: John Jones, Griffith Thomas, David Williams. FIAT for registration and probate dated 16 Nov. 1765, signed by T. Williams s[urrogate].

- /24 Stamp Office form: receipt and discharge for legacy on account of 9 Nov 1815 Howard Gronous of Presteigne, co. Radnor, gent., who died in March 1814, of £100 to William Gronous, a descendant from a brother of the deceased.
- /25 Stamp Office form: receipt and discharge of legacy on account of 18 Nov 1815 Howard Gronous of Presteigne, co. Radnor, gent., who died in March 1814 of £200 to John Gronous, a descendant from a brother of the deceased.
- Letter applying for invalidity benefit From: Thomas Jeremiah,
 late Superintendant Constable at Brynmawr To: Their Worships Her
 Majesties Justices of the Peace States that he "was placed in a
 locality...hitherto uncontroled and allowed to run riot", but that he was able
 to "reduce into subjection the Rebelious Spirits and unsubmiting and
 Riotous Characters that then lived in and about Brynmawr"; he is now
 unable to perform manual labour from injuries received, viz: a broken leg
 and a dislocated right ankle; and that he was, "While apprehending a man at
 Beaufort in January 1851, struck by one James Millard with a Kitchen poker
 on the head which produced a fracture of the Scull" (for which Millard was
 transported), from which he still suffers.
- Pages 5-6 of The Western Mail including obituary of Mr John Percy
 Severn of Penybont Hall, co. Radnor, senior magistrate in the county and president of the Radnorshire Conservative Association who died aged 88.
- /28 Mortgage 1688
 - 1. Edward Hughes of Llandegley, co. Radnor, yeoman
 - 2. Ann Hughes, his natural sister, of Llanfihangel Rhyd Eithon, spinster. Property: 1.'s interest in y bryn nestain Llidiart, p. Llandegley, leased by 1. from David Price of Llanbister, gent, for 999 years from 25 January 1676 at a peppercorn rent. Consideration: £10. [Document fragile and torn along bottom edge]

R/X/66 PHOTOCOPY OF ARTICLE

Published in the Journal of Welsh Religious History I, 1993: "A Neglected Radnorshire Cleric, The Reverend Jonah Bowen Evans, B.D., ("Cattwg"), vicar of Saint Harmon 1845-76", by David H. Williams.

R/X/67 ITEMS MADE AVAILABLE FOR COPYING BY MISS F.G. EADIE

/1 LASER COPIES OF POSTCARDS

/1	Sheet of black-and-white laser copies of postcards: Park Crescent and Gwalia Square, Llandrindod Wells, c. 1900; unidentified thatched cottage.	c1900
/2	Sheet of black-and-white laser copies of postcards: East Street, Rhayader; North Street, Rhayader; Church Street, Rhayader.	c1900
/3	Sheet of black-and-white laser copies of postcards: Rhayader - first dam, Elan Valley waterworks; Rhayader Bridge; Rhayader - West Street, Lion Hotel; Nantgwillt House; Rhayader - Nant Gwyllt House; Park Crescent and Gwalia Square, Llandrindod Wells; Cwm-Elan-House, Elan Valley, near Rhayader; Cwm-Elan House, Elan Valley, near Rhayader.	c1900

/4 Laser copy of photograph showing Park Crescent, Llandrindod Wells, from the top of Norton Terrace. [b/w.]

/2 PHOTOCOPIES OF NOTES ON THE PALES

c1900

R/X/70 TRANSFER FROM CLWYD RECORD OFFICE [Acc.920]

1938

Catalogue of the Central Wales National Cage Bird Society annual open show of canaries, British birds, budgerigars and foreign birds held at Llandrindod Wells. Folded in back cover, award sheet with results of competitions marked in pencil.